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     Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 12 March 2020 
TIME:   6.00 pm 
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW – Chair), Ron Clarke(RC), Lorraine Birkett(LB), Marilyn Irving(MI), Jimmy Gill(JG) and Ann Keenan(AK) 
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Debbie Playford – Resident 

Jean McCartney – Resident 

Lee Stott – Resident 

29/20.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Community Councillors Karen Ferry, Irene Teasdale and Violet Rooke.
Apologies were also received from Newcastle City Councillors Oskar Avery and Linda Hobson.  PCSO Michael Todd, Helen Wilding of Little Learners Nursery, Heather Miller of Engie and Newcastle United Foundation.

30/20.  Declaration of Interests
· Ron Clarke - 165 Estate TARA

· Marilyn Irving – Fostering under Newcastle and 165 Estate TARA
· Ann Keenan - Credit Union and Volunteer for Newcastle Community Asset Trust 
31/20. Grant Applications 

The Clerk confirmed that there were no grant applications but provided an update on the attendance of Little Learners and Newcastle United Foundation Kicks Project.  A representative from both organisations would attend the meeting to provide updates and they apologised for their non-attendance to date.

A discussion was held in relation to the Welfare Rights funding requested by Newcastle City Councillors.  It was confirmed that the Councillors had been advised to submit an application for funding support.  This was agreed to be the right course of action.
32/20. Minutes of the Previous Meeting and Matters Arising 
The minutes of the meeting held on the 13 February 2020 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.
Matters arising from the minutes were as follows:

In relation, to parking a discussion took place in relation to the Governments plans to ban cars parking on pavements.  It was thought that this would make the problem worse.

MI commented that since the gardens went in parking had been a major problem.
33/20. Engie Update  

Heather Miller from Engie had sent her apologies due to other work commitments.  Community Councillors were encouraged to feed back any concerns arising from the Roundhill Avenue development 
34/20. Update from Newcastle United Kicks Project and Little Leaners 

Both organisations had submitted apologies due to other commitments.  They will both attend a future meeting.
35/20. Chairs Update 

The Chair confirmed that the Community Council had been very active of late.
He confirmed that there had been 7 residents completed the wellbeing course. There were a couple of residents that were yet to complete but he would ask for feedback.

It was hoped that the Community Council would be able to progress the wellbeing coach training that had been presented at the Council away day.

Social media was going to from strength to strength with over 3000 followers and the numbers increasing daily.
The new website was looking great.  The Clerk confirmed that if anyone wished to have information uploaded to the website they needed to send it through.  It was important to keep the pages up to date with lots of relevant information.

The newsletter was due to go out with reference to the issues in relation to the parking at Hilton School.  There was a discussion regarding the problems at the schools with parking.  This issues continues to rumble on despite the hard work of the schools and the pupils.  The Chair confirmed he was in regular contact with the schools and they were trying so hard to rectify the problems.

MI asked whether or not the Police could a PCSO at 3pm to the schools to be a presence, this may deter the bad behaviour of parents.  The Community Councillors also queried whether it would be possible if the parking camera car could be used over a few weeks to issue tickets to the offending cars.  There was proof that this had worked in other areas of the city.  It was agreed that the Clerk would contact Parking Services at Newcastle City Council.

The Chair commented that he had received a couple of queries regarding the increase in Council Tax payment that had appeared on the bills that residents had been receiving.  Residents were concerned about the increase in the Council Tax element.  The Chair confirmed that the new bill showed an increase of 0.01% in relation to the precept however it was noted the amount being paid towards the precept element had not increased therefore we weren’t sure why it was indicating 0.01% raise.
36/20. Police Update 
The Police were not in attendance due to shift changes.  PCSO Todd had provided the meeting with a verbal update which the Chair read out.
MI confirmed that the motorbikes were getting out of control, there was a white bike that was repeatedly out causing a nuisance.  MI also informed the meeting that she had been walking back home and had to walk past a group of 12 youths that had gathered, she had felt very intimidated and believed they were smoking cannabis.
Lee Stott (resident), commented that she had noticed gangs of youths gathering at the shops.

The Chair reminded everyone that they must contact the Police to report these incidents as if they didn’t our Police and PCSO’s would be moved out of the area in to a busier area.
37/20. Update from Blakelaw Ward Councillors 

Newcastle City Councillors had submitted their apologies.
38/20. Sub Groups

Community Engagement Group

The Chair confirmed that the newsletters were at the printers and that ROAM Distribution had been asked to distribute them when they were ready.  The Clerk confirmed that she had resent them the list of streets and the area map.
The Chair provided an update on the AGM and charity night.  Community Councillors were advised that they would be required to agree on a Chair and Vice Chair for the new year.  Community councillors were asked to remember to speak with a Councillor prior to the nomination to ensure that they wished to undertake the role.
Environment Group 

There was a discussion around the memorial benches that Community Councillors had viewed at the away day.  There was a mixed response to the purchasing of these benches in particular the cost, the quality and where the benches would be located.  LB confirmed she would visit the manufacturer and find out a little more about the products on offer. 
Employment Group

No update 
39/20. Financial Matters 

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 14 February 2020 – 12 March 2020
Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £30,675.60







Total

  
£31,175.60

Less: Payments;
NPS (Newsletters)






£870.00

Newcastle Foundation (Grant Funding)



£1200.00

Stanley Travel (Whitby)





£1380.00

HMRC – March 2020





£230.90

Helen Richardson – March 2020 - Salary 


£909.32









Total
£4590.22

Closing balance as at 12 March 2020 (account 2)
£26,085.38

Closing balance as at 12 March 2020 (account 1)
£500.00

Members noted the above and approved the payments.

40/20. Any Other Business 

RC queried whether or not the decision to only have a Chair and Vice Chair for 3 years could be overturned.

There was a discussion with regards to why this rule had been put in place and that if there was agreement within the Community Council that they felt that this was no longer a rule they wished to follow, it could be amended.  This is to be discussed at the AGM.
41/20. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 9 April 2020 at 6pm in the Community Room, Moorland House, Moulton Place. 
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